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Purdy Elementary School 
January 2014 

Future Dates 
Feb. 5 Market Day P/U—4:30-5:30 
Feb. 6 P/T Conferences/Book Fair 
Feb. 7 Purdy Pride Day 
Feb. 7 Kind. To Young Auditorium 9:00-11:00 AM 
Feb. 7 1st Gr. To Young Auditorium 
Feb. 11 P/T Conferences/Book Fair 
Feb. 11 Purdy School Science Fair 4:00-7:00 P<M 
Feb. 13 11:50 AM Early Dismissal Day  



PURDY PANTHERS 
PURDY ELEMENTARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 January 2014 

December is always a great 
family month for the Purdy 
learning community, especially 
as it relates to some of our 

largest events for our families which 
include the PTO’s Breakfast with Santa 
Program and our Winter Holiday 
Programs.  The K-1, 2-3 and 4-5 concerts 
were heavily attended with much 
deserved praise going to director Heidi 
Kosak and thanks to all our teachers 
who provide so much support including 
helping on the concert night. Our 
students were terrific!!!     

The PTO served over 300 at Breakfast 
with Santa and hosted a lot of activities 
plus Santa! Thanks for the efforts of 
Chair Rachel Broadhead, decorator 
Karen Behm, the Fort Atkinson 
Kiwanians for donating and serving our 
families all those pancakes and to the 
many other volunteers who helped that 
morning.  

In case you get digital cable 982 or 
know someone that does, you can 
watch the programs on TV at 1:15 PM   
and 8:15 PM daily from December 
22nd  to January 5th.  You can also 
see it on regular cable channel 98.  New 
this year, we will have a playback link 
on our website.  

Don’t forget  to plan ahead for the 
Science Fair.  Science Fair projects teach 
children how to think and use the 
information they learn both at school 
and at home.  These projects take a lot 
of support at home so THANKS in 
advance for helping!  The learning is 
worth it!!  Make it a point to select a 
project over break.  If you need another 
handout the office has extra copies or go 
to: http://www.fasciencefair.org/  

At this time last year I was answering 
questions about our security in light of the 
mass shootings at Sandy Hook 
Elementary School.  In the aftermath of 
that tragedy I thought I would remind 
parents we have multiple layers of 
security in place and practice for such an 
event.  That kind of event is something we 
never ever hope will occur here but 
security and drills provide a piece of mind 
for our entire learning community.  

Take more than a few moments out of 
the rush of the holiday season to give your 
children some extra love and attention—-
they are worth it. Just the other week I 
walked my daughter down the aisle at 
her wedding.  Needless to say, it was 
memorable for me and I continue to 
marvel at how fast children grow up and 
move along.  That was one reason I 
selected this song, a Trace Adkins tune 
entitled, “Then They Do” for our “father-
daughter dance: 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KkFzG4yM
mhY  

Have a great Holiday and a rewarding 
New Year with your loved ones! 

Happy Holidays! 

 

 

Rick Brietzke, Principal 

Purdy Elementary  

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.fasciencefair.org/
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KkFzG4yMmhY
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KkFzG4yMmhY


SCIENCE FAIR ENTRIES 
DUE FEBRUARY 1, 2014 

 
It’s time for the annual Science Fair.  
Join in the fun, imagination, creation 
and discovery of SCIENCE!!! Take part 
in the 2014 Fort Atkinson Science Fair. 
The Fair will be held at the Hoard’s 
Museum on February 21-25.  The key 
to making it a positive learning 
experience is to start early.  Winter 
break is a great time to sit down and 
discuss questions and problems that 
have some scientific basis for your 
project.  Ideas can be found in the 
Purdy IMC, Dwight Foster Public 
Library or on the Internet.  Science Fair 
booklets are available through Dwight 
Foster Public Library or the Purdy 
School office.  
 
Some additional topics might include: 
 Electricity, magnets, etc. 
 Studying brand preferences, 

advertising, etc. 
 Collecting water, air samples at 

various times, locations, etc. 
 Studying human or animal 

behavior or traits, i.e. left or right-
handedness, eye color. 

 Determining which consumer 
products really are most effective. 

 Growing plants by varying light, 
water, soil, and nutrients. 

 Analyzing snow content. 
 
All fourth and fifth grade students do a 
project for their science classes and 
school science fair.  The regional Science 
Fair is a great chance to get more 
mileage out of their projects.  
Therefore, all fourth and fifth graders 
are encouraged to enter the Fort 
Atkinson Science Fair.   
 

Again this year, all third graders will be 
doing group or team projects as part of 
a school assignment and school science 
fair and these projects are eligible for 
the regional science fair as group 
projects. 
 
Make sure that any project is designed 
to answer a question.  Some of the best 
ideas come from around the house! 
Examples: Which brand of popcorn 
pops up the best?  How would you 
measure this?  How would you do the 
same to determine which battery lasts 
the longest?  Which brand of paper 
toweling works the best – is strongest 
or most absorbent?   Does music have 
an effect on plant growth? Does 
fertilizer really help plants grow?  Does 
fertilizer turn pond water green?  
Under what conditions? 
 
Keep the project simple and follow the 
directions in the Science Fair guide that 
will be sent home soon.  Questions?  
Ask your child’s teacher or Rick 
Brietzke, Principal.  
 
To help, the school offers a nice, 
functional yet inexpensive trifold 
mounting board for $5.00.  These are 
available first come first serve.  Nasco 
also offers similar  boards as well.   
 
Note:   Purdy Elementary School will 
have its Science Fair on Tuesday, 
February 11th which coincides with one 
of Purdy’s Parent Teacher Conference 
Nights.  



 
THANKS FOR WAITING 

PARENTS! 
 
Purdy parents have done a great 

job waiting for their children in waiting areas 
in front of the building as well as waiting for 
the security doors to open just before classes 
dismiss. These areas are conductive for 
waiting parents and eliminate the 
distractions associated with parents waiting 
outside classroom doors.  Thank-you for your 
cooperation!  (See related article.) 

 

WARM COATS  

STILL AVAILBLE  
 

A local charity has provided new winter 
coats for boys and girls.  A variety of sizes are 
available for families in need of financial 
assistance.  Even with staff  looking for needs  
there still are coats available. Interested?  
Stop by or call the office for details.  

 
MID-YEAR CHECK LIST 

 
Parents please check with 
your child to see how he/

she is doing in these areas. 
 
 

√ Math Facts – practice every day. 
 

√ Read – ensure your child reads at 
least 10 – 20 minutes daily.  Most 
grades require “take home” books to 
be read each day.  

 

√ Homework habits – has a regular 
time to study and/or does so when 
asked. Also goes to bed early and 
wakes up ready to learn.  Seems to 
miss assignments?  Ask about an 
a s s ign ment  note book  o r  a 
homework folder.  Most classes use 
one or both.  

 

√ School supplies – many supplies 
need to be replenished by mid-year. 

 

√ Writing – write sentences, stories, 
and letters just for practice or for 
family and friends. 

√ Daily Folder — Finishing the day on 
green or above is great. If not try 
again the next day.  

 
DON’T BE LATE 

 
First Bell Rings at 8:00 AM 
School Begins at 8:05 AM 

 
LAST CALL FOR 

 LOST AND FOUND 
 

Parents, help ensure your child 
brings home all the clothes that have been 
brought to school.  Teachers have been 
instructed to have their students inspect their 
coat rack areas.  Unclaimed items will be 
collected to the Lost and Found area by Exit 
5.  The school will be open from 7:30 AM to 
2:30 PM on Thursday, December 26th and 
Friday, December 27th for pick up of lost 
items. All remaining items will be turned 
over to a local charity. 

 
NEW ADDRESS OR  
PHONE NUMBER? 

 
 

Please inform the office if you have 
moved, changed phone numbers or 
employment.  This information is useful in 
case your child is sick and for school mailings. 



 
WELCOME NEW STUDENTS 

 
The following students are new 

to Purdy School.  Welcome to a great place 
to learn.   
 
 Brandon Lopez     Early Childhood  
 
School enrollment, not including the 4K 
program is 370.   
 

 

  

SAFETY/PEACE PATROL OF 
THE MONTH  

The following students were selected as 
Safety/Peace Patrol of the month and were 
treated to lunch at McDonald’s on Friday,  
December 20, 2013. 
 
 Quintin Edwards 
 Camryn Jorgensen  

 

 

 

BOX TOP CLASSROOM CHALLENGE  

      NOVEMBER 15— NOVEMBER 22 

     $2159 Raised So Far!!!!!!! 

Our last Box Top competition was 
November 15th—22nd. Mrs. Gustin’s class 
was the winner with 690 box tops and Mr. 
Springstroh’s class was second with 528 box 
tops.  We earned $359.00 with a total of 
$2159.00  for the year.   
 
We will have another competition after 
January 1st so please keep saving!! 
 
I want to thank Rebecca Hakenson for 
counting and sorting the last competition.  
 
 
Lori Partoll 
Box Top Chairperson  

 
PTO HOLIDAY CONCERT 

RAFFLE 
 

PTO held a “Concert Seat Raffle” for the 
December 12th Concerts.   Winners names 
were drawn at Breakfast with Santa.  
The winners are: 
 K-1:  Landon Smillie’s Family and Cole 

Mirek’s Family 
 2-3:  Hailey De Mott’s Family  and 

Hunter Rogers’ Family  
 4-5:  Hailey Paske’s Family and Riley 

Rogers’ Family  
 
Your PTO raised $ 148.00.  Thank you  to 
everyone who participated.  

 

GIVING  
FOR THE 

HOLIDAYS  
 

Purdy School classes picked the Food Pantry 
and Jefferson County Humane  Society. 
 
Mrs. Kratz’s Kindergarten class, First, Second, 
Third, Fourth and Fifth grades collected and 
delivered their items to the Fort Atkinson 
Food Pantry.      
 
Third Grade classes collected money and 
items for the Jefferson County Humane 
Society.  
 
Thank you for donating items to these two 
organizations.                                           



 
MUSIC MESSAGE FROM 

MS. KOSAK  
 

Hello, Students and Families! 
  
December 12, 2013 was another fantastic 
night of winter music fun and frolic.  All 
three of the Purdy programs were 
pronounced a grand success by the 
multitudes of audience member and other 
reviewers present.  
 
The list of thank you’s on the back of the 
program never seems enough to express the 
gratitude I feel for the assistance I receive 
from the others involved.   Please allow one 
final thank you to the classroom teachers 
who get the children all lined up and ready 
to go on stage, handle extra props, coach 
lines and desperately fill spots when actors 
fall ill at the last moment.    
 
Elfvis’ mom, Mrs. Messler, deserves her own 
round of applause for coaching and 
preparing Aaron for his special role. It’s a 
big job to find the balance between 
hovering nervously and coaching 
constructively, and by watching Elfvis, we 
could see that she found that balance.   
 
Thanks to all the family members who 
helped coach for all the parts in all the 
shows.  
 
Special applause to the  family characters 
and Santa in “Dear Santa’ for coming 
through and learning their parts and 
embracing their characters as directed.  It 
made all the difference.  “Props” to Emma 
Mitchell for her choreography on “I Need 
Some Wheels”.  
 
Mrs. Hetts, as always, thanks for everything.  
There are too many things to mention.  
 
Finally, thank you to Dr. Brietzke for 
always believing in the children.   

 

Purdy Holiday Concerts will air on digital 
cable channel 982 or regular cable chan-
nel 98 on an alternating cycle with the 
other elementary school programs 
 
Purdy’s will run consecutively beginning 
at these times: 

 
December 22—January 5th 

1:15 PM & 8:15 PM  
 
K-1 35 Minutes  
2-3 40 Minutes 
4-5 40 Minutes 
 

Enjoy! 

 

SOUTHERN LAKES  
ANTHOLOGY 

 
The Whitewater area Talented 

and Gifted Network sponsors an annual 
competition for artists and authors.  
Students enter work in five categories: 
Poetry, Prose, Art, Cartoons, and Illustrated 
Writing.  This year’s theme was “Figure it 
Out”.  Twenty-one entries were selected 
from 3rd—8th grade students to be 
included in our local Fort Atkinson Student 
Anthology and to be judged for inclusion in 
the regional southern Lakes Anthology.   
 
Congratulations   to   Purdy  fourth   
grader Alexandra Hakenson and Purdy 
fifth graders Bailey Behm and Hailey 
Paske whose work was selected for the 
2014 Fort Atkinson Student Anthology.   
 
Ms. Daly  
IMC Director  



                                    
BREAKFAST  

WITH  SANTA 
 
Purdy families kept Santa 
VERY busy at our annual 
Breakfast with Santa!  He 

listened to many children’s requests and took 
their letters.  We appreciate Santa making the 
time every year to come to our event.  Thank 
you to the over 300 people who attended and 
enjoyed a delicious breakfast, played games, 
did crafts and visited with Santa.  To view 
photos from this event, go to the Purdy 
Elementary PTO Facebook page.  
 
THANKS to all of you who decorated, served 
food, supervised activities, cleaned up and did 
whatever was needed to make this event 
possible for our children.  It is impressive what 
our Purdy families do to make special events 
like this happen. Also, thank you to the 
volunteers from Fort High School as well as the 
UW-Whitewater Future Teachers Student 
Organization that helped at the event.  
 
Much appreciation goes out to the Purdy office, 
custodial and kitchen staffs. They play such an 
important role behind the scenes daily and for 
events like Breakfast with Santa.  
 
Finally, our Fort community made many 
donations making this even affordable for our 
families.  Members of the Fort Atkinson Kiwanis 
made the pancakes and Jones Dairy donated 
the delicious sausage. Other businesses that 
play a part include Beauty and the Bean, 
Culvers, Jimmy John’s, Kwik Trip, McCain, 
McDonald’s, Nasco, Pick n Save, Prairie Farms, 
Sam’s Club, Sentry Foods, Shopko, Subway, 
Walgreens and Walmart of Jefferson.  Please 
show your thanks by supporting these 
businesses that so generously donated to our 
school.   
 
Have a Merry Christmas! 
 
Rachel Broadhead 
Chairperson 

 
BAND & 

ORCHESTRA 
PARENTS 

 
Now that you’ve had a chance to see and 
hear more about what band and orchestra 
is all about, consider attending a Booster 
Meeting!! 
 
The Booster Meetings are brief and we 
discuss fundraisers and ways to improve 
what we already do. 
 
We only meet a handful of times a year, 
for about an hour each time. 
 
These meetings are important for the 
maintenance of our programs, but we 
need your input!! 
 
Please consider stopping by and checking 
us out. 
 
 
 

 
 

ORCHESTRA BOOSTERS MEETING: 
Monday, January 6, 2014 

6:00 pm – High School Orchestra Room 
 

BAND BOOSTERS MEETING: 
Wednesday, January 15, 2014 

6:00 pm – High School Band Room 
 

We hope to see you there! 

OUR NEW LOOK! 
 

We are happy to unveil our 
new Panther logo to start out 

the new year!  The new logo was created by 
Purdy parent Carla Chase, (Mom to Cassie 
Chase, 1st Grade) and will be featured  on 
the new signs we will be adding outside the 
school later this winter.  Thanks to Carla for 
the great artwork! 



 

 DISTRICT DARE PROGRAM 
AND WAYS TO DISCOURAGE  

                ALCOHOL & DRUG USAGE 
 
Elementary schools will start DARE 
instruction the week of February 10, 2014.  
Officer Hefty, a Fort Atkinson police officer, 
will teach the program once a week for nine 
weeks.   
 
Parents of DARE students are expected to 
have follow-up discussions with students 
about drug and alcohol usage. Research 
conclusively shows that parents that openly 
and regularly discuss these matters have 
children that are less likely to use or abuse 
alcohol and drugs.  Take the time to talk to 
your children about drugs and alcohol.   
 
Mark your  calendars:  DARE  graduation   is  
April 29th at Fort Atkinson High School. 

 
        GEOGRAPHY BEE 
          CONTESTANTS 
 
29 students recently 
participated in taking a 
tough qualifying test that 

was open to all 4th and 5th graders. 
Congratulations to the following 
students who have qualified for the 
Purdy School Geography Bee.   
 
Mr. Springstroh:   Braeden Church 
       Triston Hanson       
 
Ms. Stevens     Mason Brandl 
      Triston Pete 
      Sawyer Voss  
  

Mrs. Hahn:     Tyler Betanski 
      Haley Clavey 
      Zoie Hammer 
      Maddie Hansen  
                 Camryn Jorgensen 
      Lewis Luciano 
                 Sydney Maas 
      Noah Rados  
      Elly Scheuerell                
          
Mr. Twedt:       Matthew Betanski  
      Carlee Dittbenner 
      Grace Gustin 
      Emma Mitchell  
          
The Geography Bee will be held on 
January 14, 2014 at 12:25 PM in the 
IMC. 
 
Congratulations and good luck to all 
contestants! 
  

 
 

MARKET DAY NEWS 
 

The cookie dough sale was a huge success.  
232 boxes of cookie dough were ordered!  
Purdy Elementary will receive a profit of 
$1,028.00 from those sales.  Combined with 
our regular Market Day orders we will receive 
a total of $1,154.00 for the month of 
December.  Thank you to everyone that 
participated.  Look for the next flyer before 
our winter vacation with a pick up on January 
8th.  We are always looking for volunteers to 
help unload boxes and pack orders.  
 
Market Day Co-Chairs, 
Dawn Church and Mary Lynn Vaillancourt  

http://www.ci.cypress.ca.us/police/support_services/images/dare_logo.gif


 
WINTER WEATHER 

 IS UPON US 
 
All students are expected to go 

outside for recess.  Unless the weather is too 
cold (below 0° F with the wind-chill), 
snowing heavily or it’s raining, students play 
outdoors.  Proper clothing makes all the 
difference between an enjoyable recess and 
one in which the school bell doesn’t ring soon 
enough.  Students need to dress warmly, 
wear hats, mittens or gloves, warm coats, 
snow pants, and boots.  Students without 
boots can get wet feet that stay wet well 
after recess.  Further, there are times when 
students without boots or snow pants are 
restricted to blacktop and sidewalk areas.  If 
parents send proper clothing, Purdy staff will 
work hard to make sure it is worn.  Students 
are also encouraged to keep a dry change of 
clothes in their backpack for emergencies. 
 
Below is a list of stations to listen to or watch 
for school closings. 

 
WFAW/WSJY/WKCH 

WSLD 
WISC-TV-Ch. 3 
WMTV-Ch. 15 

WIBA/WTSO/WMLI/WZEE/WMAD 
Today’s TMJ4/WKTI/WTMJ 

The Weather Channel 
 

Please don’t tie up school lines by calling 
school, instead plan ahead and listen to or 
watch one of the above stations. 

 
SCHOOL RESUMES  
JANUARY 2, 2014 

 
Parents will want to note that this winter 
break is back to the usual number of days.  
School begins the second day of the New 
Year!! 

 
OPEN ENROLLMENT 

FEBRUARY 3 – APRIL 30  
AT 4:OO PM 

 

Parents that are presently living outside the 
School District of Fort Atkinson or that may 
move out before next school year and wish to 
have their child(ren) attend Purdy or a 
school in the Fort School District are required 
to apply for Open Enrollment to continue to 
attend at Purdy next year. 
 
Parents need to file paperwork with the 
Superintendent’s Office from February 3rd to 
April 30,  2014 at 4:00 PM.   Parents may 
apply in one of two ways:  On-line at https://
www2.dpi.state.wi.us/OpenEnrollApp or by 
contacting Debbie Kopps, Assistant to the 
Superintendent at 563-7807, for paper 
applications.  The process is very simple and 
painless.  Also, if one is currently living outside 
the School District and wishes to begin their 
child in the Fort Atkinson School District, this 
procedure needs to be used. Have a friend 
that needs this information?  Please pass it 
along.  Each year we welcome many new 
families to the District and Purdy Elementary 
School this way. 

 
CONNECT 5 NOW CALLS 

 
The School and District have 

been using CONNECT 5 (formerly ALERT 
NOW) to provide automated calls and 
emails to all who have signed up. The system 
can call every Purdy parent in under a 
minute! If you have not gotten a call or wish 
to now get alerts regarding snow days, 
special announcements, emergencies, etc., 
please call the office to get added to the call 
list.  



 
CLOTHING DONATIONS 

FOR THE OFFICE 
 

The Purdy School Office is 
looking for gently used clothing items to be 
used for those occasional mishaps that occur. 
 
Items that would be most useful are: 
 Sweatpants (Boy & Girls) 
 Underwear (Boys & Girls) 
 Socks (Boys & Girls) 
 Mittens/Gloves 
 
We need all sizes for boys and girls.  Our 
storage space is limited.  Please don’t clean 
your closets, but a few items will be greatly 
appreciated.   

 
HAVE A FEW MINUTES 
WAITING FOR YOUR  

CHILD(REN)? 
 

The IMC has a small parent library with 
books about relevant topics for parents 
including ADHD, learning disabilities, 
promoting study skills and work habits, good 
behavior etc.  Most of the books have been 
acquired with PTO funds.  Check it out!  Just 
check into the school office for access to the 
parent library. 

2014-2015 4K REGISTRATION 
 
Registration for the School District of Fort Atkinson 4 Year Old 
Kindergarten  (4K) opens on Tuesday, January 7th, 2013.  
Children that will be 4 years old before September 1, 2014 are 
eligible for 4K. 
  
The 4K Registration Forms are available in all of the Elementary 

School Offices, the Dwight Foster Public Library, and all of the 4K sites; Beautiful Beginnings,   
Kids Konnection, Fort Atkinson Preschool and Day Care, Parents Cooperative Preschool, St. 
Joseph’s Catholic School, Head Start at Purdy and Hebron Locations. The registration form 
can also be downloaded at www.fortschools.org/4k. 
  
Forms should be completely filled out and returned to:   
 Barrie Elementary School,  
 Attn: 4K 
 1000 Harriette Street  
 Fort Atkinson, WI  53538 
  

The Deadline to return 4K Registration Form is Friday, March 7, 2014. 
  
The next step in the enrollment process will be the Fort 4K Registration Day.  This will take 
place Wednesday, April 9th from 10:30 am - 6:00 pm at Luther Elementary 
School located at 205 Park Street.  There will be a $15.00 registration fee, cash, or  check 
made payable to School District of Fort Atkinson.  No appointment is needed, but it is 
important that you attend.  The process should take no longer than 15 minutes.  
  
Please direct any questions to 4K Secretary, Carol Klein or 4K Administrator, Brent Torrenga 
at 920-563-7817 or email to:  kleinc@fortschools.org,  torrengab@fortschools.org. 
  



ORIENTATION/REGISTRATION FOR 
2014-2015 SCHOOL YEAR 
CURRENT 5TH GRADERS 

 
The orientation/registration process of preparing 5th graders for the transition from elementary school to Ft. Atkinson 
Middle School begins the week of January 27. Mrs. Temperly, school guidance counselor, coordinates orientation/
registration activities for 5th graders.  Please review the dates and activities information for 5th graders. 

 

 
WEEK of JANUARY 27 
Mrs. Temperly visits 5th grade classrooms to distribute registration materials and discuss the middle school. Registration materials are to 
be sent home on the 4th. 
 
FEBRUARY  3 
A parent/guardian orientation meeting will be held at 6:30 P.M. in Ft. Atkinson Middle School to share information.  This program is 
for parents/guardians only. 
 
FEBRUARY 7 
Registration sheet must be returned to the 5th grade homeroom teacher by this date. 
 
APRIL  
6th graders visit 5th grade classrooms to make panel presentations about life as a middle school student. 
 
MAY  
5th graders visit the Ft. Atkinson Middle School.  This will be an opportunity for 5th graders to meet 6th grade core curriculum teachers 
and tour the building. 
 
AUGUST   
The new class of 6th graders visits the middle school with their parents/guardians for an evening program.  There is an opportunity to 
walk around the building and learn how to start the year on a positive foot.   
 
SEPTEMBER 
 The first day of the school year will be only for our new 6th graders. We will have a variety of fun orientation activities to help new 
students connect with adults in the building prior to the 7th and 8th graders joining us on the second day.  

 
HEAD LICE  

 
We have been seeing a few cases of head lice in our schools. Head lice are small, flat, grayish insects that lay eggs (nits) at various 
places in the hair. Nits are pearly, white eggs that look like teardrops and are glued tight onto the hair shaft. The areas around 
the ears and at the nape of the neck are especially prone to infestation-be sure to check here. Lice, while a nuisance, do not 
spread disease.   Primary symptom is intense itching.  
 
With so many students in this district, we need  your help in this matter! 
 
Please check your child(ren) for head lice several times a month. 
 
If your child(ren) ends up with lice: 

 It is the parent/guardians responsibility to treat and remove (pick) the nits 
         Keep them home until they have been treated. 
 
Once treated the child may return to school but will be rechecked as needed at school if more nits are found OR live lice are pre-
sent you will be contacted and your child will be sent home immediately for further treatment. 
 
Tips for your child on how to avoid getting head lice: 

 Encourage them to put their hats and scarves inside their coat sleeves when they take 
      them off. 

 Discourage sharing of clothing items, hats, scarves, combs/hair brushes, and hair    
      scrunchies/headbands and other personal items. 

 Children with long hair are encouraged to wear their hair in a braid or ponytail. 
 
Questions? Call the school nurse office at 563-7805.  Thank you for your cooperation! 
 
Sara Noeske, RN,  
School District of Fort Atkinson Nurse  








